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Minutes
__________________________________________________________________________________________
	Meeting: 

	Taught Academic Council

	Place: 

	CB 3.6

	Date and Time: 
	Monday 6th March, 12:15-14:05


________________________________________________________________________________________________
	Present:
	

	Ben Davies
	Education Officer

	Chris Bonfield
	Learning Technologist (for item 11)

	Rachel Applegate
	Learning Technologist, Faculty of Engineering & Design (for item 11)


	Caroline Dangerfield
	Executive Officer (Vice Chancellor’s Office) (for item 12)

	Attending:
	

	Amy Young
	Representation and Engagement Manager

	Cheryl Ang
	Representation Assistant

	Tim Stoneman
	Postgraduate Coordinator

	Greg Croft
	Representation Assistant (minutes)

	Apologies:
	


Register and Apologies available as an appendix to the minutes






1. Register of Attendance
Attendance register available as an appendix to the minutes.
2. Matters Arising from the Previous Minutes
There were no matters arising.
3. Notice of Any Other Business (A.O.B.)

There was no other business.
4. Report from the Students’ Union Education Officer
The SU Education Officer welcomed reps to the Academic Council, and spoke about a number of topics.
4.1  – Go Green
The Education Officer noted that the university’s Go Green event was currently taking place, with events such as a film screening, a ‘going green’ lecture and workshop, and a debate about divestment from fossil fuels. The Education Officer encouraged Academic Reps to attend.
4.2  – NSS Boycott
The Education Officer noted that some students were reluctant to participate in the boycott of the National Student Survey (NSS) as they still wanted a platform to provide feedback. In response, the SU has created an alternative survey similar to the NSS allowing students to give feedback about their course without contributing to TEF.
4.3 – Electronic Exams
The Education Officer informed Academic Reps that he had been asked by the Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Learning and Teaching) to get feedback from them on electronic exams: exams which are taken online. He noted that there are three options regarding what the University could do in the future:
1) Keep the system the same (purely computer-based), but with exams sometimes taking place over multiple locations or times due to limited computer space on campus.

2) Students bring their own laptops or tablets to electronic exams, with tablets being provided for students who are unable to bring their own.
3) Move away from electronic exams and have paper exams instead.
Academic Reps were asked to raise their hand to indicate which option they would prefer. 13 reps raised their hands for option one, 17 raised their hands for option two, and 13 raised their hands for option three. However, many Academic Reps did not raise their hands at all, with some saying they are ambivalent or that this does not affect them.
4.4  – University Court Update
The Education Officer explained that in this senior meeting, a member brought forward a motion to vote on whether to pass on concerns about the University’s Remuneration Committee to University Council. The vote was rejected 33-30, though it was noted that it would have passed if the members involved in remuneration had abstained. The Education Officer confirmed that the SU were following up on this.
4.5  – TEF Policy Team
Academic Reps were informed that the TEF Policy Team – the people in charge of running TEF – had visited the University of Bath to see what students think of TEF and to provide more information about it.
5 Elections
5.1  – SU Officer Elections
The Education Officer informed Academic Reps that SU Officer Elections had concluded and thanked everyone for voting. He informed them of the 2017/18 SU Officer team which can be found at https://www.bathstudent.com/elections/ 
5.2  – Faculty Rep Elections
The Education Officer encouraged Undergraduate Academic Reps to nominate themselves as Faculty Representatives in the election. He explained that Faculty Reps attend faculty-level meetings, having more involvement with their faculty, are part of the Students’ Union Academic Exec, having more involvement with the SU. He noted that nominations would remain open until 9th March.
6 Awards Evening
It was confirmed that the Awards Evening would be taking place on 2nd May at 6.45pm at the Hilton Hotel. The Education Officer informed Academic Reps that it would be free for them to attend and encouraged them to do so. He also noted that nominations for Academic Rep awards close on 12th March, and that they had very large numbers of nominations in already – he encouraged Academic Reps to keep nominating and encouraging students to nominate.
7 Testimonials
The Education Officer noted that he would like up to date ‘testimonials’ from Academic Reps – short statements explaining why they became an Academic Rep and what the experience has been like for them – as a means of encouraging more people to run as Academic Reps in the future. He put a sign-up sheet at the front of the room for people who were interested in providing a testimonial.
8 Placement Hub
The Placement Hub is a webpage for placement students to collaborate. It includes a map showing students other University of Bath students who are on placement near them, includes conversation forums, and has information about topics such as housing. The Education Officer encouraged Academic Reps who are going on placement to use it and to spread the word about it https://www.bathstudent.com/placement/ 
9 Closing the Feedback Loop

The Education Officer noted that when Academic Reps go to SSLCs, they should pass information on to their cohort. A template had been made to make it easier for Academic Reps to do this. The Education Officer also encouraged Academic Reps to forward on minutes from SSLCs.
10 Print Audit

The SU President had been advocating for free printing services. A free printer was being made available, with the condition that anything printed would feature a small advertisement on it. The SU was also working with the University to try to make dissertation hand-ins free for students. The SU wanted to inform the University how much students spend on printing in order to help the SU advocate for free printing. Thus, Academic Reps present were asked to note down their units for the current academic year and an estimate of printing requirements and costs for each module.
11 Guest Speaker: Chris Bonfield to Gather Academic Rep Feedback on Moodle

These speakers discussed a ‘minimum standards’ initiative for Moodle which was being developed. Due to feedback from students wanting more consistency across Moodle pages, they were developing a minimum standards guideline for staff as part of the University’s Technology Enhanced Learning Operational Plan. This would improve both staff development and student experience. They stated that the team had created a draft for the minimum standards, and that they were asking students and staff for input before submitting it.

The speakers showed Academic Reps an example of the minimum standards, which identified key areas (e.g. structure, communication) in a checklist format. They asked for their thoughts on the template and the headings in particular. Feedback from Academic Reps included:
· Structure is important, as there is a lot of inconsistency in structure across Moodle pages.

· Social & Policy Sciences lecturers are generally already good at informing students how the lecturer will communicate with them.

· Moodle content is generally useful and clearly labelled, though this depends on the lecturer.

· The amount of content on Moodle pages varies greatly.

· There was sometimes no way for students to communicate (e.g. via a forum) through Moodle.

The speakers then stated that they were aiming to get focus groups of students, and asked Academic Reps for thoughts on how best to get focus groups together. Responses included:

· Email large groups of students.

· Give people an incentive (e.g. free food) to attend.

· Ask people to stay behind and participate after lectures.

· Ask about the minimum standards in departmental review meetings.

· Send out a survey as well as focus groups to get quick responses.

Academic Reps were thanked for the input and informed that the aim is to get the minimum standards finalised by mid-July for introduction at the start of the 2017-18 academic year.
12 Guest Speaker: Caroline Dangerfield to Gather Academic Rep Feedback on Online Unit Evaluation (OUE) Changes

The Executive Officer (Vice Chancellor’s Office) spoke about the current Online Unit Evaluations which students complete to evaluate units. She said that she wants student involvement with the Online Unit Evaluations review, and asked Academic Reps a number of questions. The questions and Academic Reps’ responses are listed below.

Academic Reps were asked why they think students sometimes do not compete evaluations:
· Sometimes the questions asked are not appropriate for the type of feedback students want to give; students sometimes want to say things about the unit that aren’t asked by the questions.

· The evaluations are sometimes seen as ‘pointless’ as they only affect students in future years rather than the people actually completing the evaluations.
· If students take many units, it can be overly time-consuming to complete all evaluations.

· Students don’t want to be mean or harsh if they have negative opinions of the unit, so they may prefer not to give any feedback.

· People say “I’ll do it another time,” but end up never completing it.

Academic Reps were asked what changes should be made regarding the questions asked in the evaluations:
· There should be a question based on e-learning provision, as this varies greatly between lecturers.

· Questions about assessments may be less appropriate for units where assessment is very straightforward (e.g. one exam at the end of the unit).

· Questions about feedback may be inappropriate, as feedback is often not provided until after the evaluations are completed.

· Questions regarding support from lecturers may be inappropriate as many students do not ask for additional support.
· Lecturers should have more flexibility regarding what questions are asked in the unit evaluation.
· There is sometimes overlap between questions.

· There should be an ‘n/a’ option.

Academic Reps were asked what the main things they want to give feedback about are:
· Types of coursework.

· Whether the course content is clearly explained.

· The resources provided.
Academic Reps were asked how many questions should be multiple-choice, how many should be in an open format, and how many questions there should be overall:
· There should be more open format questions – though it should be specified that they are optional – thus giving students who want to provide more detailed feedback the opportunity to. It was also suggested that open format questions can make people feel ‘less mean’ when giving negative feedback.

· There should be open format questions for each section rather than just one open format question at the end of the evaluation.

· The current length of the evaluations is appropriate.
Academic Reps were asked when the best time to fill the evaluations in is:
· Evaluations could be open throughout the semester, allowing students to build on their feedback.
· The end of the semester is a good time, as lecturers can directly encourage students to fill in the evaluations. However, it was suggested that this should only be done if evaluations do not include questions about feedback.

· Paper evaluations could be given in class at the end of the semester to encourage more people to complete them [Note: this format was previously used before the move online].
· Evaluations should be completed after the final week of teaching, as students should be able to go through the entire unit before giving feedback. Revision week and exam time may be a good time, as students sometimes use the evaluations as a form of procrastination from revision and coursework.
· However, other Academic Reps commented that revision week and exam period is a bad time, as students are very busy; after exams (around ISB) would be better. Exams may influence people’s view of the unit (e.g. people may realise that the lectures did not prepare them well for the exam), and thus it may be better to complete evaluations after exams.
· The first week of the following semester (after ISB) may be the best time as people will be at university and they will have more time to complete the evaluations.

Academic Reps were asked for their thoughts on mid-semester assessments:
· Short written evaluations (or ‘stop, start, continue’) – so students can recommend changes throughout the unit – were seen as a good thing.
· There should be formal evaluations midway-through the semester (or throughout the semester) and at the end of the semester.

· Academic reps already deal with issues that arise throughout the course of units.

Academic Reps were asked about accessing lecturers’ feedback of evaluations:
· Academic Reps from some departments state that they have never seen lecturers’ feedback from evaluations.
· Lecturers should put feedback in a clear place on Moodle.

· Students should be notified via email when feedback is provided.

· Some students are not concerned about what changes are made for the following year based on their feedback.

· Previous unit evaluations should be made more visible when students are choosing modules.

· Lectures should start each unit by saying what changes they have made based on previous evaluations.

Academic Reps were asked how the University should deal with inappropriate comments in evaluations:
· A language filter could be used to censor certain words.
· Making previous feedback more visible to students could make it clearer that lecturers take feedback seriously, though making people less likely to leave abusive comments.

· Whatever actions are done, the University must maintain anonymity of the students.

Academic Reps were asked how the university could deal with unconscious bias (lecturers from certain groups receiving poorer evaluations):
· A brief message asking students to be objective.

· A short informational Youtube video.

· Drawing attention to unconscious bias may cause further bias, as students may then fill out evaluations of lecturers in certain groups (female, ethnic minorities) more generously.

· Unconscious biases should be made clear to departments when they are reviewing evaluations.
13 Any Other Business
An Academic Rep in attendance at the second session of Academic Council informed students that the Students’ Union was supporting divestment from fossil fuels, and noted that there was a petition to provide more weight to this. He encouraged Academic Reps to sign the petition and to spread the word.
Next Meeting: Thursday 30th March, 12:15-14:05, CB 5.1
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